
EMAIL FROM  NILGA IN RESPONSE TO LCM – CAP ON PUBLIC SECTOR EXIT 

PAYMENTS 

 

 
From: Karen Smyth 
Sent: ‎06/‎11/‎2015 15:32 
To: McAteer, Shane 
Cc: Derek McCallan 
Subject: FW: Public Sector Exit Payments - cap at £95,000  

Dear Mr McAteer 
  
NILGA has recently been made aware that a recent HM Treasury consultation proposing legislation 
to cap the total value on public sector exit payments is going to be or may already have been dealt 
with in Northern Ireland using a Legislative Consent Motion.  NILGA did not respond to the Treasury 
consultation as it did not seem to impact on councils in  Northern Ireland.  
  
Please see attached NILGOSC circular 16/2015 and government response to the consultation 
responses.   
  
Our district councils are now querying the application to them, in that:  
  
An RPA severance scheme was introduced to run until December 2019, to allow councils to manage 
their change management programmes and release staff in phases, so that not all experienced staff 
would be lost in one go.  
  
The view has been expressed that bringing in a cap on redundancy payments runs contrary to 
assurances‎given‎to‎staff‎in‎the‎Public‎Service‎Commission’s‎guiding‎principles‎and‎will‎affect‎a‎
severance scheme which has been agreed by both the Employers and Trade Unions. Staff releases 
have begun, with a planned phased approach over the next few years. Introduction of this cap is 
likely to create a major issue, potential equal pay claims or compulsory redundancies in the case of 
staff scheduled to leave, cancelling their requests. Councils are requesting that if this cap is approved 
for Northern Ireland that it is delayed for local government until January 2020 to allow completion of 
the RPA severance scheme.  
  
I’m‎quite‎alarmed‎to‎hear‎that‎the‎LCM‎may‎have‎already‎passed‎through‎the‎DFP‎Committee 
without comment from members or information being given to councils that the discussion was 
taking place. I would be grateful for any further information or clarification you may be able to give 
in relation to the application of this legislation in Northern Ireland, proposed timescales and the 
impact on councils.  
  
Best Regards 
  
  
Karen Smyth  
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Karen Smyth 
Head of Policy  
NILGA 
Bradford Court 
Upper Galwally 
Castlereagh 
BT8 6RB 
  
Tel:  
  
Email: @nilga.org  www.nilga.org 
  
The information contained in this email is confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or body to whom it is 
addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, or person responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, you are not 
authorised to and must not disclose, copy, distribute or retain this message or any part of it. If you have received this email in 
error, please notify the sender and delete the email from your system. 
The opinions, views or comments on this e-mail are mine and do not necessarily reflect any views or policies of the Northern 
Ireland Local Government Association (NILGA). NILGA accepts no responsibility for changes to this email after it was sent or 
for any damage to the recipient's systems or data caused by this message or its attachments. 
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To: Human Resources 
Pension Contacts 

Circular 16/2015 
 12 October 2015 

At: All Employing Authorities 

Dear Colleagues 

Government Proposal to Cap Severance Costs at £95,000 

This Circular is relevant to you if your organisation plans to operate a severance scheme 
or make redundancies from 2016 onwards. 

On 31 July 2015 HM Treasury issued a consultation proposing legislation to cap the total 
value on exit payments in public sector employment. The consultation is now closed and 
the Government has set out its intention to proceed with legislation. The Government's  
response can be read at 
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/464367/
Public_sector_exit_payments_response.pdf 

The legislation made by Westminster will not automatically apply to Northern Ireland 
however it is likely that DFP will seek the agreement of the NI Executive for a Legislative 
Consent Motion (LCM) to adopt the Westminster legislation in Northern Ireland. 

The proposed cap of £95,000 applies not only to a severance payment received by an 
exiting employee but also includes any payment which you may make to NILGOSC for 
the early payment of pension. If a scheme member is made redundant and is aged 55 or 
over, they will be entitled to receive a redundancy pension. This may result in a 'strain-
cost' which must be paid by the employer to NILGOSC and is included in the total cost 
limited by the proposed cap. For example, the strain cost for a female with 35 years' 
service, made redundant at age 55, would breach the cap if she earned £27,053 or 
more. This example does not take into account any severance payment also received, 
which would mean that an individual could earn less and still breach the cap. In other 
words it is clearly not just senior staff that would be affected by the cap. 

If you feel that such a cap would inhibit your organisation's plans to reduce staff 
numbers in the foreseeable future you may wish to alert your own parent Department to 
the problems the legislation would cause you. NILGOSC has alerted its Minister, the 
Minister of the Environment, to the complications that would be caused by the legislation 
and the range of employers it will affect across the public sector. 

Yours sincerely 

https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/464367/Public_sector_exit_payments_response.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/464367/Public_sector_exit_payments_response.pdf


David Murphy 
Chief Executive 




















































